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South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

Board Meeting Minutes 
August 8, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. 

Crestmont Park Pavilion 
  

Present: Colleen Cole, Paul Dickey, LaRon Golden, Stephanie Oliver, and Julie Meylor.  

The meeting was called to order by President Colleen Cole at 7:00 p.m.  

Meeting Minutes: The June and July meeting minutes were approved via email by a majority of board 
members. Colleen ordered them to be placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: LaRon reported:  

• July beginning balance of $2,346.30 
• July ending balance of $2,346.30 

 
Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report:  No report 

Roseville Firefighters: No report 

National Night Out – Recap of August 1, 2023 Event: At least 94 people attended, including ten police 
officers, three firefighters, one member of the Roseville City Council, and ten members of the Golden 
Spikes baseball team. Some people may not have signed the attendance sheet after arriving through a 
secondary entrance. An inventory of leftover items was sent to committee members by Colleen. 
Unfortunately, a box of trinkets is missing. Colleen wrote a letter to the Golden Spikes team thanking 
them for volunteering to help at the event. Each team member will receive a certificate with their 
community service hours. Committee members stated that the event was successful; Paul stated that he 
had posted photos on Facebook. The committee discussed problems with the SCNA Facebook site, 
specifically, that individuals are posting advertisements on the public page. Additionally, Colleen said that 
she still does not have access to post on the site. The SCNA website still has not been completed.  

SCNA Garage Sale – September 16, 2023: Fliers advertising the event have been passed out. Eight 
people have signed up so far (twenty are needed to hold the event). Ideas are needed for signage that 
can be posted to direct the public to garage sales. The committee approved $400.00 for Colleen to 
purchase signage. 

New Business 
 
General Election – October or November: Per bylaws, general elections must be held in October. The 
date of the election must be announced at least thirty days prior to the election. Fliers will need to be 
distributed to notify neighbors. The board approved the election to be held in October. 
 
Speed Limit Signs on Oak Ridge Drive: Colleen described a speed limit sign with flashing white lights 
on it. She will contact the appropriate city department to inquire about installing one on Sheridan Avenue. 
 
Dates to Remember 
 
RCONA Meeting – Thursday, August 17, 2023, 6:30 p.m., Martha Riley Meeting Rooms 
SCNA Board Meeting – Tuesday, September 12, 2023, 7 p.m., Crestmont Media Center* 
*This is a hopeful location. Roseville City School District and Crestmont Elementary School will have to 
approve the application. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Julie Meylor, Secretary 


